
     

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 *  Hazel Fonck 

Salina 
KWBA Hall of Fame 

Service  -  1978 
 

Hazel was introduced to the sport of bowling in the fall of 1942, by her father, at the Salina Recreation 

Hall.  In 1943 Hazel bowled on a team as a sub and joined the team as their regular member.  She started 

bowling in 1945 with her mother, the following year in 1946 Hazel bowled in her first state tournament 

which was held in Hutchinson. 
 

Hazel also was selected as Kansas WBA Historian and served in that capacity for twenty-one years.  

Creating the KWBA History Albums, these books required many hours of labor, great patience and the 

ability to choose what might be of the most importance to the future members of Kansas WBA.  In 1961 

she and our president, Bonnie Hodgson, acted as recorders for a special meeting of the WWBA with 

WIBC President, Mrs. Alberta Crowe and WIBC Secretary, Mrs. Emma Phaler.  She has participated on 

panels for Jamborees in Wichita, Hutchinson and Great Bend, and served as State Representative for eight 

years.  In 1963 signed the original Articles of Incorporation of KWBA as its Second Vice President.   
 

Hazel was responsible for the production of the many pages, placing each in its proper category, indexing 

them, and inserting them in the binder with the name of each officer and /or director on the outside.  This 

was a tremendous task, and the result of her labors is the Policy and Procedure Manual in use for the 

Kansas WBA Board of Directors. 
 

 


